
September 21st, 1929,

Dr. J. A. Nicholson, 
Registrar,
McGill University.

Dear Dr. Nicholson:-
At the next meeting of Corporation 

I wish to have brought up consideration of the present 
B.H.S. course at Macdonald College. You will remember 
our conversation the other day.

There is no doubt that the course
as at present constituted has outlived its usefulness 
and it should be changed and improved as soon as possible. 
It stands to reason that if we grant a Bachelor's Degree 
we should, in principle, be willing to give a Master’s

I can well understand thatDegree in the same field, 
the Graduate Faculty would refuse to permit one of our 
graduates in our Household Science course going on to 
take Graduate work because the subjects are not continuous.

This is a natter to which we must
give earnest consideration.

Yours faithfully,

Principal.


